
SLO Bytes Computer Users’ Group 
Minutes of the May 4th 2014 SLO Bytes meeting of the Board of Officers
Officers present:  Earl Kaplan, Alan Raul, Ralph Sutter, John Waller
Absent:  Bob Mires
Other volunteers present:  Ray Miklas, Don Jones

President Earl Kaplan called the meeting to order at 12:01 p. m.  The minutes of the April 5th 2014 BOD meeting were approved as submitted.  Facilities Coordinator Ray Miklas related an e-mail problem experienced by a friend.  The friend had an AT&T e-mail account.  When he viewed his mail via web mail, all new messages went straight to the trash, not to the in box.  However, when he accessed his AT&T account through Outlook, new messages came to the in box.  The BOD offered various suggestions.  They included contact AT&T/Yahoo Mail, try accessing the web mail account from another computer and send an e-mail to yourself to see how the message is delivered.

Webmaster Ralph Sutter reported that he has renewed the SLO Bytes domain name with GoDaddy for five years  at a cost of $51.90.  

Training Officer Alan Raul indicated that he would be the presenter for both the First and the Second Sessions today.  The first session will consist of general questions and answers.  In the Second Session, Raul will speak on the Toshiba Chromebook and the Chrome Operating System.

Treasurer Bob Mires will not attend today’s meeting.  Ralph Sutter will fill in as Treasurer in Bob’s absence.

Sutter mentioned that he had updated the SLO Bytes listserv to coincide with Mires’ most recent spread sheet of active members.  Ralph commented that several long-time members had failed to renew.  Various BOD members asked if Bob had contacted these members to advise them that their membership has lapsed.  

The BOD observed that some of those persons whose membership had expired continue to attend both SLO Bytes General Membership meetings as well as Special Interest Group meetings.   This raises the following issue;  Do attendees have to be SLO Bytes members in order to regularly attend meetings?  BOD members had different recollections of the established club policy.  Ralph Sutter will research the Bylaws to find the defined policy.

Program Chair John Waller has no speakers lined up at this time.  He indicated that he was interested in having someone from the APCUG Speakers’ Bureau talk on Identity Theft.  Alan Raul recalled that previous presenter Judy Taylour suggested a pre-recorded presentation on Roboform.  Ralph Sutter suggested a presentation on the password storage program, LastPass.  He will ask the SLO Bytes general membership if anyone can speak on that program.

The meeting ended at 12:38 pm. 

Ralph Sutter


